



Joint statement by Federica Mogherini, High Representative for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy/Vice-President of the European Commission, and Salahuddin Rabbani, Foreign Minister of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan

Brussels, 2 December 2015

Joint statement by Federica Mogherini, High Representative for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy/Vice-President of the European Commission, and Salahuddin Rabbani, Foreign Minister of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan

We met on 1 December in the margins of the NATO Foreign Ministers' meeting to confirm the holding of the next Ministerial Conference on Afghanistan, to be held in Brussels on 4-5 October 2016. This Conference will renew international support and partnership until 2020, in parallel to the security-related efforts pursued in the NATO framework.

The conference will send a strong signal of hope, confidence and change to the Afghan people. After decades of conflict, our commitment to a better future for Afghanistan is vital if we are to meet the aspirations of Afghan citizens. We discussed the security challenges Afghanistan is facing and the need to work together for ensuring peace and reconciliation in Afghanistan.

We agreed that next year's Ministerial Conference in Brussels should be a catalyst for mobilising much-needed political and financial support for Afghanistan's future with the help of our international partners. In this regard, the National Unity Government in Afghanistan reaffirms an equally strong commitment to reform and change.

We also exchanged views on the migration challenges we are currently facing. We agreed that the Government of Afghanistan and the European Union should work together to address these challenges.

We will now focus on engaging in an effective preparation of the conference together, also along with the EU Member States as well as other key partners in the international community.



We are determined to strengthen our partnership in the interest of peace and development for our citizens.

For more information please contact:

21 - Catherine.Ray@ec.europa.eu -

Maja Kocijancic: +32 498 984 425 - +32 2 298 65 70 - <u>Maja.Kocijancic@ec.europa.eu</u> -@MajaEUspox

Catherine Ray: +32 498 96 99 21 - +32 2 296 99

@CatherineEUspox

Mr. Shekib Mostaghni
Spokesman and Director General
for Communications
Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Mobile Phone (Afghanistan): +93777000099 Mobile Phone: (Brussels): +32476296342 E-mail: mostaghnishekib@yahoo.co.uk